
Joint Committee Chairpersons 
Quarterly Meeting 

 

April 17, 2014 
 

Kure Beach Town Hall 
 
 

In attendance: 
Mayor Pro Tem Craig Bloszinsky, Council Liaison; Joan Van Ham, Parks & Rec; Harriet Owsley, 
Community Center; Tony Gonsalves and Andy Barnard, Shoreline Access, Beach Protection & 
Parking. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm. The minutes of the January 16, 2014 Joint 
Committee Chairperson meeting were read and approved.  
 
Craig Bloszinsky handed out information provided by the Town Clerk regarding the 
responsibilities of Town committee and board chairpersons, and asked everyone to read the 
information and let him know if they had any questions.  
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
PARKS AND REC (Joan Van Ham) 
Joan said that bands have been lined up for the Boogie in the Park and special Friday night 
shows. She said that Paula is on a cruise but plans to look into doing another bus trip in the 
summer. She added that they have asked Bob Fitzsimons to try and coordinate a “field day” type 
activity for Joe Eakes Park.  
          
COMMUNITY CENTER (Harriet Owsley) 
Harriet said that they have been able to fill all but one vacancy on the committee, but they’ve 
received an application for a new member and hope to interview her in April. If she is brought 
onto the committee, there will be no vacancies on the 7 member committee. She said there will 
be a social dance coming up at the center which they hope will be well attended. She said the 
committee is hoping to have the ladies bathroom refurbished soon. She reported that discussion 
is beginning to turn to the annual barbecue that is held in August.  
 
SHORELINE ACCESS, BEACH PROTECTION & PARKING (Tony Gonsalves/Andy Barnard) 
Tony and Andy reported on the accomplishments and the current projects of the Shoreline 
Access, Beach Protection and Parking Committee. He said that the committee’s revised Missions 
Statement had been approved by Council at their February meeting. He said that the cigarette 
butt containers are in the process of being made and he will have Council assign Public Works 
the duty of installing them.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm. 
 
Members agreed to cancel the July meeting, so the next joint meeting will be held on October 16th 
at 6:00 pm. 


